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DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT

235 Promenade Street, Providence, RI 02908-5767 TDD 401-831-5508
June 11, 2009

To: Anna M. Stetson, Providence City Clerk

RE: Providence City Council Resolution No. 257

Dear Ms. Stetson,

As provision of the Providence City Council Resolution No. 257, as approved on June 1, 2009, it
was resolved that a special commission was to be formed and that one of the members of that
commission was to be “[a] member of the Department of Environmental Management/Division
of Agriculture/Animal Health.”

1 wish to notify your office that I will serve that role on the commission. 1am the RI State
Veterinarian and in my capacity as such I meet the requirements as defined in the resolution.
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.

Scott N. Marshall, DVM
RI State Veterinarian
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